

## LETTER No. L-30-04

SIXTH FLOOR, 900 HOWE STREET, BOX 250 VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V6Z 2N3 TELEPHONE: (604) 660-4700 BC TOLL FREE: 1-800-663-1385 FACSIMILE: (604) 660-1102

Log No. 6102

ROBERT J. PELLATT COMMISSION SECRETARY Commission.Secretary@bcuc.com web site: http://www.bcuc.com

VIA FACSIMILE 604-623-4407

May 13, 2004

Mr. Richard Stout Chief Regulatory Officer British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority 17<sup>th</sup> Floor, 333 Dunsmuir Street Vancouver, B.C. V6B 5R3

Dear Mr. Stout:

Re: British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority
Report on Security Deposit Policy

We acknowledge receipt of your April 20, 2004 Report on BC Hydro's Security Deposit Policy that explains the policies and how it applies to the new CCS billing system. The Commission approves your request to resume normal credit and collections activities as it applies to security deposits, including disconnection of customers who meet the criteria as outlined in the dunning activities and correspondence that is issued to customers. As a result of our review we make the following suggestions:

- 1. The Commission is concerned about the number of customers who have had requests for security deposits for which BC Hydro has withheld disconnection as a result of Letter No. L-10-04. We strongly suggest that a further letter be issued to customers reminding them of the request for a security deposit on the account and that disconnection may occur if payment is not made by a specified date. In that letter we recommend that a sentence be inserted that they should contact BC Hydro's customer call centre whereby agents may offer payment alternatives.
- 2. With regard to the dunning correspondence issued to customers, the Commission accepts the new tone to the letters. However, we find that it is important to highlight ("bold") to customers that service may be disconnected. We would suggest that the second sentence in the first paragraph be modified to read as follows:

If payment has been made, it is your responsibility to report the payment with a bank reference number at the telephone number listed above. Failure to do so may result in your service being disconnected; and

3. With respect to the collection of security deposits, customers should be advised that the security deposit may be refunded with interest, upon application to BC Hydro, following one year of prompt payments on account.

Yours truly,

Robert J. Pellatt

RJP/yl